Respiratory Care Program

Florida SouthWestern State College
Advisory Board Meeting

VIA ZOOM
May 20, 2022
Minutes
1. Attendees:
Angela Canfield, RRT—Director Shore Point, Port Charlotte

Chris Evans, RRT- Director GCMC

Heather O’Connell, RRT, Faculty, DCE

Jean Newberry, RRT, PD

Sindee Karpel, RRT, Faculty

Tommy Mann, RN—Senior Director Health Professions

Anthony Sumo, RRT—Director FMH

Eva Grayson, RRT—Director Physicians Regional

Felix Ruiz, first year student

Jillian Baranski, second year student

2. Overview of 2021 Graduate Outcomes (Jean)
a. 15 graduates
b. Placement statistics (93%) 14/15
c. Certification and Registry statistics (2021   CRT 100%, RRT 93%)
3. Classes of 2022 and 2023 
a. 2022 – 20 scheduled to graduate, pinning June 17, 2022 (invite sent) in A177 and in person.  All invited
            2023 – 13 current students.  Started with 23.  Weak applicant pool this year.   Out in clinic in Health Park and Fawcett Memorial Hospital.  Rad Tech program is in very similar situation with numbers in the low -mid teens.   Over the years, RC and RadTech have had very similar class sizes start and finish.  3x more applicants for the Rad Tech program than RC
            2024 – Accepting applications, interviews in June, selections early July, selections pending background and drug screen.  Admissions criteria has remained the same in regards to GPA, math Sci GPA, Watson Glaser exam and college experience.  Adds to 133 points.   This year, we are giving 7 points for hospital, medical or military experience.  Looking over past admissions and some applicants had experience but just missed the admissions numbers (admitted the following year).  How many did we miss that were good candidates and went elsewhere for another career.  This will be an ongoing study so to speak in regards to see if we get stronger candidates and less attrition.   Emails were sent to pharmacy techs from Manatee County -south to generate interest from this source.

b. Kettering review to be scheduled  June 21-23
c. Retention statistics  (see attached).   3 year average is 84%.  Only counts academic attrition and not persona.  If a student drops from the semester before they fail or states personal issues, I count that as personal attrition.  Academic attrition is counted as getting a D or F in course without disclosing to me what is a possible reason/issue that they are having. 
d. Recruitment/admissions—admissions criteria already discussed.  We have used the college social media to get students aware of the program.  The Provost puts out a weekly “need to Know” email blast that informs students of happenings around campus.  We have hosted virtual open houses (poorly attended).  Also this coming year I am bringing our pig lungs and ventilator to some of the A&P courses to spark some interest during their pulmonary section.  
4. Human Resources

a. New Dean—Dr. Tami Such
Started this past December.  Will be going on clinic visit in June to see facilities and students.  Probably going to Health Park as both groups of students are there.   

b.  New position—Senior Director of Health Professions Administration and Simulation Education.  Tommy Mann

c. Sindee will be entering her last academic year before retirement.  

5. Physical Resources

a. Simulation Centers/lab—Simulation center is trying to grow and not just for our students but also for our corporate affiliates.  If hospitals need any training done, contact us and lets see if we can collaborate to get it done.     Lab upgrades—new seating for the kiosk work stations are due to arrive, these will be lower in height and hopefully better utilized than the stools currently there.  
b. Rist Family Foundation gift—We have been blessed with monies gifted from Brian and Kim Rist.  He was previous owner of Storm Smart.   We are ending our first year of a 5 year gift.  This $500,000 over the 5 years.   Can be used for technology, housing for students for clinicals or conferences.   We have used this money for trade in for our servo I ventilators to servo u.   We purchased bronch cart, 2 airvos and have upgraded / repaired some equipment in the lab.  We have planned an upgrade to our lung simulator and new PFT machine.   
c. A smart board and conversion of classroom to a flex teaching room is in the works with IT and facilities.  Flex room will open the possibility of having some students in person and some live online.

d. Herff funds—government funds that were allocated to schools in aiding with Covid 19 remote, limited class time funding.  Simulation hospital procured a Hamilton transport ventilator.  We are receiving an additional lung simulator wit all bells and whistles.  With Rist funds our existing lung simulator will be upgraded to match.  

6. Clinical resources

Clinic sites are up and running pre covid sites all open except Millennium for home care rotation days.
7. Program Goals/Curriculum/Program Review
Goals of program have not changed

a. Civics Literacy requirement—new Florida House bill passed requiring AS degree students to take course and pass a civics and government test.  This course is under the social sciences (poli-sci or history).  So we changed the requirement for the program to any core Social Science from psych or sociology.  
b.  Previously we required any humanities course and now it will be required to have any core humanities course.  This way we meet the gen education requirements of a core in every discipline.
c. RET 1024/1613 combined courses with CVT—numerous discussions with the new director of the CVT program, Nikki Cobb.  She has determined that RET 1024 and 1613 are too much pulmonary focus and wants to create her own CVT 1024 and use the credits for 1613 towards another course in their program.  RET 1024 and 1613 will be redesigned once the CVT program has been removed and make it more to our needs and not worry about CVT.  This is going to happen for the 2023-2024 catalog.  It will not pertain to the current cohorts including new admissions.
d. Employer / Employee surveys   surveys were sent out.   All of the graduates that replied felt they were well prepared for their current positions.   All of the employers felt the same.  
8. Medical Director
Dr. Mestas, program medical director for over 35 years retiring.   In search of new director.  
9. Graduate and Students Perspective
a. 2nd year—Jillian Baranski—suggests evening out the load between the 2 years.  Second year is so much more than the first.   Covid was tough and weren’t able to do things in clinic at the beginning that was not advanced.   But that has changed over the past year.
b. 1st year—Felix ruiz—program is challenging and looking forward to it.   Very well structured and the teachers/instructors explain concepts will.   Open door for questions beneficial.   
10. CoARC Accreditation Status

a. Continuing to meet or exceed all thresholds 
b. Report of Current Status –Annual report due July.   Perceive no issues.   
c. Distinguished RRT Credentialing Success Award (will be 8 years in a row)
a. Last year—new award President’s Award for Success

11. Satisfaction of grads/first year and second year.

employers were surveyed for the previous graduating class and overall very satisfied with the graduate skills, knowledge and affective abilities.   All areas were scored as greater or equal to 3 on a likert scale of 5.  This is an evaluation of individuals that were hired at their facility.

Graduates were also surveyed to see if they feel they have acquired the skills, knowledge and affective behavior to work as an entry level RT.  They were all unanimous in their abilities.

Current students were surveyed after their first year in the program and overall they too feel that they are being taught and experiences all that they can and are extremely satisfied.
12. Continuing Education

a. Suncoast Pulmonary Symposium –Will be held at the Hyatt coconut point in September.  Expect emails promoting it.
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